June 14, 1946.

Mr. M. Latterman 1543 Bast 37th Street Brooklyn, H. T.

Dear Mr. Lattermant

Received your letter and check of \$100.00 for the Jewish Delogates From Poland.

We are sorry to inform you that it will be impossible to each the check, since there is no account where it can be deposited. We are therefore returning the check to you. If you want the money to go for reconstruction in Poland you can make out a check for our Jewish Relief & Rehabilitation Fund and earmark it for Poland and they will in that way receive the money.

Thank you for your deep interest in this work.

Fraternally yours,

R. Saltzman, General Secretary.

RStre